At the Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th November 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: 
   Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)
               Mr. P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)  
               Mr. B. Barber
               Mrs. A Carver    
   Mrs J. Faiers             
   Mr. A. Parry

   Mr. J. Steel             
   Mrs V. Swinburn

   Mr. M.Wedd
  
  Cllr. R. Bass, 

  Cllr. P Swinburn             
  Cllr. A. Davies
              Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mr. M. Quine
Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 1st October 2012 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
To consider the use of a football pitch on Broadheath Common: The meeting was attended by members of the proposed Lower Broadheath Football Club. It was agreed that the parish council would carry out work to prepare the pitch for use to include aeration and 5 cuts to a value of £275. It would then be up to the club to maintain the pitch. The clerk to write to Joe Grange, confirming the agreement.
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies confirmed that the current thinking on improved public transport to the villages involved the use of taxis. The need for a large response requesting improved broadband was highlighted. The financial outlook  for council services continued to be serious. There was concern about ongoing flooding problems at the junction of Hallow Lane and Jacomb Road. The gulley outside Windrush has been cleaned out previously but it is considered that the pipe / outlet is blocked.  
District Councillors’ Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Swinburn reported that the ongoing pay freeze was putting a lot of pressure on staff. The council had been active in pursuing planning enforcement matters. The Science Park was a victim of it’s own success with limited space for companies to expand. Cllr Bass confirmed that there were no homeless people in the village in response to a survey he had received.
Matters arising: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mr Barber reported PROW 524 had improved since the drainage work. The path from Crown Meadow to the allotments was overgrown. The lengthsman to cut back shrubs and side out footpath. 
Highways: There was concern that water was flowing from Mr Kirby’s field onto the road because the ditch had not been maintained. The clerk to contact the land drainage officer.
Allotments:  Mr Steel confirmed that he had arranged for the water to the allotments to be turned off.
Anti Social Behaviour:  No report.
Village Hall: The chairman read a letter from the HMC which stated that the hall was currently in profit. It also enclosed a cheque for £3,280 being:
· £2,880 for the 1st tranche of architect’s fees to Davis & Co

· £300 for the fee to Severn Trent, in order to obtain the grant

· £100 for expenses incurred in grant application

SWDP: The latest proposals concerning the SWDP were discussed. The feeling was that the proposed changes would result in a, “developers free for all” because of the need for an additional lengthy consultation process. The vice chairman would therefore express these views at the special MHDC meeting on 13th November.
Neighbourhood Planning: Mr Simmonds explained that at the recent meeting with MHDC they were informed that only land use could be included in the neighbourhood plan. It would also be necessary to demonstrate that the proposals were fully supported by the community. It was suggested that an alternative was to update the parish plan. It was agreed that a decision to proceed with the neighbourhood plan or update the parish plan would be made at the next parish council meeting on 3rd December.
Broadheath Common: The clerk advised that Mike Johnson would be cutting the grass / brambles on the edge of the common shortly.
Vicarage Green:  No report.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Several residents of Sling Lane expressed there interest in the neighbourhood plan.
Correspondence: None.
Planning applications for consideration:
Applications:
12/01347/HOU, Oakwell Cottage, Sling Lane: Recommend Approval, subject to the lane not being obstructed during construction work.
Decisions:

12/01138/FUL, Rowanwood Bell Lane : Approved
12/01081/FUL, Penryn, Grange :Lane: Refused
11/01720/FUL, The Art Studio, Crown East Lane: Approved
12/01169/HOU, Fieldview, Crown East Lane: Approved
Finance: a) Accounts for payment, It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mrs. Swinburn and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, Sept
            £64.99
       Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, Sept
            £64.99



       Grass cutting, Sept



          £162.00









Total =
          £291.98
2. Lower Broadheath Memorial Hall – Rent for 2 July & 3rd Sept               £32.00

3. Graham Computer Services – Print neighbourhood plan submission       £14.40

4. Mr M Davis – Postage etc for 

   (1) Submission to Cllrs on changes to SWDP = £99.60

   (2) Post copies of draft neighbourhood plan    = £4.14





              Total    = £103.74    

5. Parish Lengthsman  

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Sept 2012         


            £157.50

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management Sept 2012
                                    £11.55              

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Oct, 2012             
  

            £168.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management Oct, 2012                                      £11.55   

Total                   Mr S Skeys      £ 325.50
                            Mr M Davis      £23.10
b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc Sept 2012 


            £47.25



      Rubbish Bins, etc October 2012 
                                    £63.00



       Mow Allotments July 2012



£40.00                               

      Total                 Mr Skeys      £150.25   

Grand Total Mr  Skeys = £475.75

b) to consider the proposed budget for 2013/2014.
            It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved that the decision on the precept should be taken at the 3rd December based on whether the council would pursue the neighbourhood plan.
AOB: Mr Morris reported potholes in Martley Road from Hallow Lane to the School, the clerk to advise highways. The meetings for 2013 would be on 7th January, 4th February, 4th March, 8th April, 13th May, 3rd June, 1st July, 2nd September, 7th  October, 
4th November & 2nd December.





 
Date of Next meetings: 3rd December 2012 at 7.30pm.                     
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